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ORGAN DONOR TAX FILING OPT-IN 
 
House Bill 5394 as introduced 
Sponsor:  Rep. Cynthia Neeley 
Committee:  Tax Policy 
Complete to 3-12-24 
 
SUMMARY:  

 
House Bill 5394 would amend the Public Health Code to require the secretary of state to 
forward an individual’s driver’s license or state personal identification card number to an organ 
procurement organization (or its successor organization) in cases where an individual who 
indicated a willingness to be placed on the registry on their individual income tax return did 
not provide the number. 
 
Currently, an individual is able to indicate a willingness to be included on the anatomical gift 
registry on a form1 that can be submitted with their state individual income tax return. If an 
individual indicates a willingness to be included, the Department of Treasury is required to 
transmit the form to the secretary of state. 
 
Under the bill, if the information submitted by the individual does not include their driver’s 
license or state personal identification card number, the secretary of state would be required to 
provide that information to the organ procurement organization or its successor organization 
directly. 
 
MCL 333.10120 

 
FISCAL IMPACT:  

 
The bill would have no fiscal impact on the state or local units of government. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Legislative Analyst: Alex Stegbauer  
 Fiscal Analyst: Michael Cnossen 
 
■ This analysis was prepared by nonpartisan House Fiscal Agency staff for use by House members in their 
deliberations and does not constitute an official statement of legislative intent. 

 
1 https://www.michigan.gov/taxes/-/media/Project/Websites/taxes/Forms/2023/2023-IIT-Forms/4642.pdf  
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